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Dear fellow District 45 members,  
 
Wow!!! Does not seem possible that the 2018 – 2019 Lions year is over. IPDG Liz and her team did a fantastic job. 
Creating excitement. Creating energy. Creating a buzz for Lionism in our clubs and in the state.  
 
2019 – 2020. It is a privilege and an enjoyment to be able to be your District Governor for a second time. Many of 
the things that happen in the District will be the same, but there also will be many changes. Changes that hopefully 
will continue to create that excitement, that energy, that buzz.  
 
There will be two phrases that you will hear a lot in the next twelve months: ‘We serve through Diversity’ and ‘The 
Service Journey’. “We serve through diversity is the theme of incoming International President, Dr. Jung-Yul Choi. 
Focus is on how we can become more, how we can do more, how we can serve more but allowing us to think about 
new opportunities: in membership, in leadership and in service.  
 
‘The Service Journey’ is about what we are doing, how we are doing, making sure we are helping those that need 
our help. In the next twelve months, believe we will have a great ‘Service Journey’ or also stated as ‘The Journey of 
Service”.  
 
Have a great District leadership team for 2019 – 2020. Our Global Action Team (also known as GAT) are ready to 
help you in the coming months. The ‘team’ consists of: 

Global Leadership Coordinator – PDG Joe Wilson (Springfield) 
Global Membership Coordinator – IPDG Lin Fenwick (NorShaft) 

Global Service Coordinator – Lion Molly Celani (Granville) 
 

For a District Governor to have a successful year, they must have strong leadership at the Zone level. This year, I 
am looking forward to working with the following Zone Chairs: 

Zone 1A: Lion Claude Coulombe (Richford) 
Zone 1B: Lion Kendall Holden (Jericho-Underhill) 

Zone 2AB – Lion Connie St. George (Brandon Forest Dale) 
Lion 2C – Lion Matt Gras (NorShaft) 

Zone 3A – Lion Ron Bingham (Heartland) 
Zone 3BC – Lion Mark Hanna (Whitingham – Halifax) 

Zone 4 – Lion Rick Theken (Barre) 
Lion Patricia Johnston-McWilliams (Troy and Area).  

 
All these Lions are ready to help you. Please do not hesitate to call them for any assistance, even just to ‘chit-chat’ 
about an issue.  
 
But there are three more individuals that are very important to the District, very important to me to make sure the 
District operates as it needs to: 
 

Cabinet Secretary – Lion Erin Connors (Essex Jct.) 
Cabinet Treasurer – Lion Dianne Brochu (Essex Jct.) 

Vice District Governor – PDG Pam Nichols (Londonderry Tri-Mountain) 
 

All of us are here. Here, ready to help you. Ready to serve you.  
 
We have a big challenge ahead of us. We as a District are down to 32 clubs, 1060 members. This year’s challenge is 
to grow. Grow in number of clubs. Grow in number of members.  
 
So, hang on. It is going to be a very very busy year. Looking forward to meeting all of you somewhere along the 
Lions Trail.  
 
First stop – Organizational meeting, Sunday July 14th. Paine’s Beach, South Royalton. Summer home of the 
Heartland Lions Club.  
 
In Lionism,  
 

DG Ken Emery 
‘Driven to Serve” 
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To Fellow Lion Leaders, 
 
One final time I get the chance to write to you as your District Governor. 
This has been an amazing year and it is due to you and your Clubs, as you 
welcomed me on my visits, shared your successes and joined in my vision 
and service activities. It is so true to say that this is not the end but the 
beginning of a new era for Vermont Lions and you are the ones that are 
making this change and making it happen. Well Done, Vermont Lion! 
 
On the 22nd of June, many of you came and joined in our 2nd Annual Officer 
Training Day in Vergennes. You brought the sunshine, your willingness to 
learn and share and most of all, your commitment to step up and lead – your 
Club, your Zone and your District. Never doubt how amazing you are! 
 
One of the key points that was raised was the importance of us all keeping 
in touch and the vital role of communication. One way that you have done 
this is the sending out of monthly activity reports. I have truly enjoyed 
reading all of your monthly reports this year. It has been so great to learn 
of the many ways that you have served your communities. 33 reports that 
are all different and reflect the fact that all of you are close to your 
communities and in touch with local need. You are a joy. Please keep it up! 
 
Lion Carol has said that she will continue to do the great job she has started 
of publishing the reports of your fun and service, as well as letting us all 
know what is coming up in the future. Please use YOUR Communique to 
communicate! Thank you, Lion Carol. 
 
DGE Ken has put together his team to lead us next year and I am sure that 
you will give them your continuing support. He has set an Organizational 
Meeting for July the 14th in South Royalton and our first District Cabinet 
meeting of the year will be on August 11th in Manchester. Look in the 
Communique for more information - but put the dates on your calendar. 
 
I look forward to working with you all next year as part of the Global Action 
Team for Membership. There are so many members of our communities that 
are looking for a way to serve. Together we can connect with them, grow 
our membership and meet the unmet needs in our communities, across the 
State and play our part at strong members of Lions Clubs International. 
 
I know Lions do not rest over the summer, with so much going on in every 
corner of the State, but I wish you fun and the chance to recharge you 
batteries, ready for a new Lions Year. 
 
Together We Serve, 
IPDG Liz 

 

 



 
Congratulations District 45 Lions,  
 

We screened 24,620 children and more importantly referred 2,443 for further 
testing.  We visited 220 sites. Twenty-five clubs participated. 
 

It's an important contribution we've made to the children and I couldn't produce this 
great report without all the work that has been done by you and your vision screeners. 
 

Effective July 1st, Deb Savery (tallships53@gmail.com ) will be the new vision 
screening coordinator. I know you will support Deb as you have supported me. It's 
been a pleasure working with all of you. 
 
Phylis Porio  
Vision Screening Chair – D45 Lions 
D45 Guiding Lion 
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District 45 Calendar and Events 
  

7/14/2019 Organizational Meeting, Hosted by Heartland Lions at Paine’s Beach, 
South Royalton Registration: 11am; Luncheon: Noon 

7/7-7/27/2019 Green Mountain Lions Camp 
7/17/2019 Middlebury Lions Auction and Chicken Barbecue 

7/18-7/21/2019 Norwich Fair on the Green, Norwich, VT – Norwich Lions 
7/20/2019 Lions Twin-State Soccer, Castleton University 

8/11/2019 Cabinet Meeting, Manchester, VT 10:00am -3:15pm 
8/24/2019 Orleans Lions Horseshoe Tournament, Contact Lion Mark Collette  
9/14/2017 Charity Bingo, Troy & Area Lions, Lowell Parrish Hall, 6pm 
9/28/2019 Hungry Lion Bike Tour, Whitingham, VT 

On going Don't see your club's activity listed?  
Email it to the Communique! 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
Barre Lions:  
 
Members of the team " Disc Golf Heroes" defeated 16 teams to win the Championship of the 6th 
Annual Barre Lions Club Disc Golf Tournament held at The Barre Town Forest on June 18th. A 
good time was had by all. For more information on the Barre Lions Club, contact Membership 
Chair, Linda Mercy at 479-3405. 
 

 

Club News 

https://www.vermontlions.org/calendar/11-lions-club-meetings/326-annual-d45-organizational-meeting
https://www.vermontlions.org/calendar/11-lions-club-meetings/326-annual-d45-organizational-meeting
https://www.vermontlions.org/calendar/12-public-events/333-middlebury-lions-auction-and-chicken-barbecue
https://www.vermontlions.org/calendar/12-public-events/327-norwich-fair-on-the-green
mailto:66fl100512@gmail.com
http://www.hungrylionbiketour.com/
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Troy & Area Lions: 

Hello Fellow Lions, 

The Charity bingo for Vermont Lions Charities will be held on Saturday, Sept 14th at the Lowell 
Parish Hall. at 6:00 P.M. 

As usual with any event put on we cannot make it without the support of other clubs as well as 
the support of the public. 

We are making big changes in the bingo this year in an attempt to raise more money. 

1. We moved it to Lowell. (Morrisville did not attract a very big crowd) 
2. We are giving away a larger jackpot 
3. We are doing nicer prizes on the Silent Auction table 

We do one game that draws people in. This game is called the BAG GAME. It is a total payout and 
is always $400 - $550. We decided to do this game the night of the charity bingo because it 
will insure a larger crowd.  With that being said, please attend if it is possible. 

We have decided to do away with the larger prize that we sell tickets on and give a larger jackpot. 

For donation checks, please make them out to TROY AND AREA LIONS and send it to 

1257 VT ROUTE 100, WESTFIELD, VT 05874  

 

Whitingham-Halifax Lions:  

The Whitingham-Halifax Lions celebrated new and veteran members at the Club’s annual installation 
ceremonies held June 17th at Memorial Hall in Wilmington Vermont.  Club leaders for 2019-2020 were 
sworn in by Lion Steve Betit of Whitingham.  New members were inducted under the direction of Lions 
Past District Governor Joe Wilson of Springfield Vermont.    

Many Lions were recognized for their service and for recruiting new members.   



Steve Betit was given a chevron pin recognizing his 35 years of service to the Club, many as past-
president.   

Three members were singled out for outstanding commitment to the Club and community.  Earning the 
President’s Appreciation Award was Alison Ferris of Dover.  Wanda Walkowiak received recognition as 
Outstanding Lion, particularly for her work as the club’s new Membership Director.  And Jeanette Felton 
was honored as Lion of the Year.  

It was heartwarming to have Gudrun Stewart, Lion Alan Stewart’s widow, present to receive the adulation 
the Club will always have for him.  Alan distinguished himself in his role of Membership Director – 
amongst his many other contributions.  Lion Alan passed away a few weeks after last year’s New Member 
Induction.  Both he and well-loved Lion Bob Strebi, the long-time Club secretary, received a warm 
remembrance.   

The Club, which has recently grown to serve the Deerfield Valley, grew by another 12 members this year, 
after doubling its membership in 2018, making it the fastest growing service club in Vermont.    

Lions are known for their many charitable and community contributions, addressing food insecurity on a 
number of levels, vision programs (including testing children’s eyesight), bringing the community together 
through awareness campaigns, and promoting peace.    

In particular, the Whitingham-Halifax Lions have met great success with membership recruitment – and 
much of that is attributed to the successes of their Holiday Baskets program, their Hungry Lion Bike Tour 
fundraiser, the hard work of its members and leaders – and the pride they take in their Club.    

Plans for 2019-2020 include addressing environmental issues.   

Lions is the largest volunteer service organization worldwide, and each Lion positively affects more than 
70 people in the communities they serve.  

Photo Credit:  Ali Edelstein   

In the photo, left to right: 

Lions President, and Zone Chair, Mark Hanna; Vice President Julie Muller; Membership Director Wanda Walkowiak; Club 
Secretary Meg Staloff; Treasurer Harry Byron; Recording Secretary Jeanette Felton; Director Phil Edelstein; Director Darlene 
Betit; Director Bill Pusey; Service Chair Steve Betit; Director Maureen Drummey 

Need more information contact:  Mark Hanna | cell: 978-764-0694  markh@myfairpoint.net  Jacksonville VT 
05342-0637 

mailto:markh@myfairpoint.net
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Orleans Lions:  

Orleans Lions annual Horseshoe tournament fund raiser will be held on Saturday August 24th this year at 
north end of Lake Willoughby. Sign-up starts at 9:00am and tournament starts at 11:00am and goes to 
around 5pm. Food and non-alcoholic beverage available. A maximum of 40 teams can enter. If you have 
any questions feel free to contact Chair Lion Mark Collette at 802-356-5794, or 66fl10051@gmail.com. 

 

About Press Releases or Paid Ads?? 

VTDigger.org posts press releases as a way of providing readers with information directly from 
businesses, state agencies, political organizations and nonprofits. We do not edit or rewrite press releases. 
We allow readers to comment on releases, and we encourage readers to contact the originator of a given 
release for more information. 

Email: pressrelease@vtdigger.org 
 
I saw this on Vt, Digger this morning - it seems we could get information out across the State.  It could be 
worth investigating. 
IPDG Liz 

Special Olympics 

Lions took part in the Special Olympics on June 8 – 

                        

Colchester Lions: Lion Linda Eastman, Lion Lois Fontaine, her  

Mother and sister.  Essex Jct Lions:  Lion Jackie Cote & PDG Lion 

Betsy MaGee 

mailto:66fl10051@gmail.com
mailto:pressrelease@vtdigger.org


Colchester Lions: 

IP President Lion Jerry Stearns presents 
incoming KL Carmelita Belisle with a crown on a 
pillow. 

  

Norwich Lion's visit Green Mountain 
Lion's Camp in Cabot VT for annual 
clean-up day and to roar once more 

 

 
Lions Nico, Nicole, Steve, Peter Brion and Gary 

were on hand to help with this 
effort.  Unfortunately Lions Cheryl, Demo and 
Dave Lamal had last minute conflicts and were 

unable to join us. Another "level" photo was 
taken and can be seen here.  Photo's taken by 

Gary, Steve, and some from Demo's photo's from 
last years cleanup effort. 

 

 

These Lions are levelheaded " Really they are" 

 
Norwich Lions arrived at the Camp around 9:30 
am and we were immediately put to work. We 
spent the morning pruning and lopping trees and 
picking up and piling branches and limbs that had 
accumulated around cabins and tent platforms.   
 
Our “plan to slip out" around 1 pm after lunch 
was foiled!  Last minute carpentry tasks that 
needed attention and most of our brother and 
sister Lions had already departed.  Nico and 
Nicole went to work replacing steps to one of the 
cabins. Steve helped a brother Lion to replace an 
exit frame and Brion, Peter and I dismantled and 
"planned" for the eventual repair of a cabin 
railing.  
 

 
Building a new set of stairs to a cabin 

 
 



 

Brion and Gary work on replacing an existing 
staircase railing 

 

 

 

Carpenters Nico and Steve are making it happen  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
During the past three years the number of D45 
Lions volunteering the Cleanup Day has steadily 
fallen from 90 to 50 to around 25 this year.  The 
absence of hand tools to accomplish the 
carpentry tasks was our greatest challenge.   
 
While the weather was quite accommodating, the 
black flies were out in force!  We enjoyed a nice 
lunch, as well as an opportunity to meet and work 
with fellow Lions from D45 clubs. 
 
About ten Meadow Muffins were sold and the 
monies collected turned in to Nico. 
 
We departed around 2:45 pm.   
 
On behalf of KL Warren, I want to thank our 
Norwich Lions for their contribution to the 
success of today's "cleanup day". 
 
Gary 

 

 

Must be they overworked him 

 



 
On Saturday June 1st the true spirit of the Lions of District 45 was present at the workday for the 
Green Mountain Camp in Cabot. 
 
Thirty-seven Lions from thirteen Clubs in the District gave over four hundred hours of their time to 
ensure the Camp was ready for the campers in July. They raked, sanded and painted, cut down 
some trees, washed and cleaned cabin, sorted out stored items, cleaned and organized the kitchen, 
and cleaned the bath house to name but a few of the many things we managed to do. 
We stopped at mid-day to enjoy a wonderful cookout catered by many of the Lions present 
On behalf of the tri-chairs of the Green Mountain Camp I would like to thank the Lions of District 
45, and in particular the Lions of Springfield, Norwich, Barre, Jericho-Underhill, Brattleboro Area, 
Norshaft, Brandon, Essex Junction, Williston, Orleans, Troy and Area and the MMU Leos. I would 
like to thank the MMU driver, despite not being a Lion, who worked as hard as any one of us there. 
I think I see a future Lion in him. Has anyone asked him?  
 
With a big Lions thank you to all,                             
PDG Patrick, Work Day Chair 

 
 

 
 

 



  

 



 
How many of these acronyms do you know? 

Submitted by Lion Loreen Teer 
 

 
Answers in next month’s Communique 

 
 



 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 



 


